
Hamper progress no. 4 
Castle Eaton to Wroughton 

The original rendezvous for 11.00am 
on Saturday 31st October was 
abandoned as it was chucking it 
down!  We met up near Diana and 
Andy’s house in Royal Wootton 
Bassett in far more clement 
conditions in the afternoon.  Only 
one Moggy in the picture I’m afraid 
as, with my new hip, I can’t get into 
the convertible at the moment! 
Total hamper distance now at 111 
miles and the hamper is getting 
steadily heavier! 

The Hamper was delivered to 
D iana and Andrew l ast 
Saturday and they then drove 
it over to me on Sunday. I 
was really impressed by the 
amount of donations in it. We 
took some photos of the 
handover, sadly it was a bit 
rainy but hopeful ly the 
photos will show us smiling 
away. Diana and Andrew then 
drove off home and my son-
in-law Andrew drove the van 
to his house and took photos 
of his classic Mercedes along with the Post Office van.   
This was such a very good idea given to us by Mike Welsh and it was going very well until Mr Boris put 
us all into another lock down. But we will resume the hamper run as soon as we can. North Wilts 
MMOC will survive this and be even better when we can mix with each other once more. 
Gill Waters


